218t August 2020

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

As we finalise our plans for reopening I'd like to share with you some important |
dates and information relating to our Reopening Plan. | am thankful for the input of |
our staff in the planning process and | am especially thankful to the members of J
the Parents’ Association who have guided our thinking and strategy. The key |
message to manage the risks of COVID-19 is to do everything practical to avoid ‘
the introduction of COVID-19 into the school. If infection is not introduced it cannot |
be spread. We have introduced a range of essential control measures to reduce 4
the risk of the spread of COVID -19 virus and to protect the safety, health and |
welfare of staff, students and parents. The government this week have provided

schools with all the necessary online videos and resources to inform the students

how to properly perform hand hygiene with hand sanitizers, good cough etiquette,

physical distancing protocols and proper wearing of face visors etc. These

instructions will be given by the respective Year Heads as they reintroduce

students back to school.

Itis in all our interests to be vigilant as we work together to control the virus’ spread.
In this context we urge all parents to do the right thing and be aware of the following
symptoms and do not send your son to school if he displays them.

* High temperature

* Cough

* Shortness of breath or breathing difficulties

* Loss of smell, of taste or distortion of taste symptoms

In such circumstances phone your doctor and follow the HSE Guidelines on self-
isolation. Please see link below:

https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/coronavirus/managing-coronavirus-at-home/self-
isolation.html

Students may not attend school if they have been identified by the HSE as contact
for a person with COVID-19. In order to assist in contact and tracing we are
advising all students to download the COVID-19 app to their phone. The provision
of set places in classrooms for each student, particularly in the junior cycle class-
based rooms, will also assist with this process. A student may return to school only
when his parent or guardian confirms to the Year Head that the GP's advice is that
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